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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
METRO INCLUSIVE HEALTH – ST. PETE
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2019
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Daphne Dieudonne, Chair, at 10:09 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Alex Cario, Deniz Curler, Daphne Dieudonne, Shayla Hobbs, Mary Frances Jones, Kamaria Laffrey
Members Absent:  Lisa Conder, Paula Delgado, Mabel Gonzalez, Marylin Merida, Stephanie Rosen, Shawn Saxton, Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Guests Present: Keayea Lee, Janet Kitchen, Lourdes Llorens
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for January 24, 2019 were tabled as the committee did not have quorum.  



	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on February 6, 2019 at Lee Davis Community Center. Aubrey Arnold announced that Part A has received a full notice of grant award with a $79,000 increase in the budget, bringing the total award to approximately 10.3 million dollars. 

Part A applied for a health information and capacity building grant on January 24, 2019.  This grant award is for $100,000 with the potential for renewal, for a total of $200,000. If awarded, this money will be used to expand e2Hillsborough in order to expand the database’s utility function in order to extract information from electronic medical records to be populated into e2Hillsborough. 

The Hillsborough County Health Care Plan (HCHCP) has eliminated the “3 strikes” rule from the plan, allowing individuals with more than three felonies to apply for the plan. HCHCP has also approved an increase in the maximum income to 138% above the federal poverty line. 

Lead Agency staff, Darius Lightsey, informed members that the mandatory Part A and Part B medical case management (MCM) training on January 29, 2019 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County was a great success. 

The sad news of the passing of Shelley Taylor-Donahue (former HAP-C for Pinellas CHD) was announced to Care Council members.. The Lead Agency informed members that new Part B State guidelines will be named after her.

Member, Nolan Finn, reported that at the Patient Care Prevention Planning Group (PCPPG) meeting Laura Reeves stated that Housing Opportunities for People with AIDS (HOPWA) money is being underutilized and five Florida counties had to have money redirected. HOPWA staff and Care Council member, Kayon Henderson, told members that HOPWA funds are difficult to spend down and are currently offering an increase in funding to all providers. Three year contracts are offered to be strategic in dispersing funds, however no new providers have applied for funding.

David Cavalleri presented the final Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM) report to members and told members that the Recipient received high marks for all parts.

Finally, members reviewed the Part B Expenditure Report and inquired about overspending in some categories and were assured that General Revenue funds will be used to offset excess funding needs.



	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Member Kamaria Laffrey shared that she helped an advocate share her testimony on a bill in a legislative hearing. Kamaria was able to watch the testimony on livestream and the bill passed that committee. Kamaria shared how inspirational it was to help this advocate find a way to share and find her voice.
Janet Kitchen shared that she had someone come in to apply for a job at Positively U. Janet was the first person this woman had ever spoken to that was also living with HIV, after testing positive in 1996. Janet shared that saw how empowered this woman became talking to someone else for the first time that had experiences she could relate to.

Chair, Daphne Dieudonne shared that she helped a longtime client move out of a bad housing situation and into a new apartment. The client was living with flooding and mold and had been injured in a slip and fall. Daphne shared her success in advocating for this client and helping her find much cleaner and safer housing.

	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Committee members began planning the next spring event, which will be in May around Mother’s Day. Members decided to have the event on May 9th from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM at Metro Inclusive Health in St. Pete. Daphne will handle reserving the space at Metro. 
Members reflected on the last Mother’s Day event and noted that Kamaria’s testimony had been particularly powerful and that many clients were inspired by it. Members would like the speaker and theme of the next event to be similarly uplifting. Members discussed the theme being “Petals of Purpose” and doing a “Petals of Support” activity involving creating paper flowers and using each petal to identify a source of support. Members will continue planning the event at the next meeting. 


	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	Janet Kitchen announced that Positively U is looking for a part time case manager in Kissimmee and peer navigators in Polk County. Janet is especially looking for Hispanic individuals for the peer navigator positions. More information will be available in the next InfoShare.
Kamaria discussed her yearly bag collection project where she puts together bags of items for people who use public transportation to get to and from their appointments. Kamaria is currently taking donated items for the bags, including deodorant, sunscreen, water bottles, hats, bandages, sunglasses, and any other items that are helpful for being out in the sun and rain. Kamaria is taking donations for items through April 26th. 



	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 11:04 AM.
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